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From: Chris Lindsey [mailto:clindsey@mpp.org]
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To: Erin Shine

Subject: Testimony in support of HB 123

I was informed we should provide this to you for help in distributing it. Would you be so kind
as to provide a copy of this for committee members? Thank you!

Chris Lindsey
Direct: 406-214-0356

Chris Lindsey, Legislative Analyst

Marijuana Policy Project

P.O. Box 77492

Capitol Hill

Washington, D.C. 20013

202-462-5747, Ext. 2036 (phone), 202-232-0442 (fax)

clindsey@mpp.org, http://www.mpp.org
Please visit http://www.mpp.org/subscribe to sign up for MPP's free email alerts.
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April 17, 2015



Senate Finance Committee

Attn: Sen. Pete Kelly and Sen. Anna MacKinnon, co-chairs

Pouch V, State Capitol

Juneau, Alaska 99801



Dear co-chairs and members of the committee: 



Thank you for the opportunity to submit this testimony in support of HB 123, which would establish both a regulatory board to oversee the implementation of Ballot Measure 2 and provide the funding essential to the success of the voter-approved law. This critical bill would create and fund the Marijuana Control Board, a regulatory body dedicated to overseeing and administering both the regulations and businesses that will emerge under Measure 2. 



The bill passed the House with a vote of 36-4 in support and emerged from the Senate Labor and Commerce Committee last night. We ask the Senate Finance Committee advance the bill to the floor of the Senate without delay. 



Funding is absolutely essential in order to successfully implement Measure 2. If the Senate does not provide the resources needed, the program will move forward without the resources to implement effective controls. It would be a huge disservice to so many voters who support this law.



In its October 2014 report entitled Market Size and Demand for Marijuana in Alaska, the Marijuana Policy Group, an independent research organization, determined that the emerging industry could create as much as $72 million in new revenue between now and 2020, and over $23 million annually thereafter. The money Alaska would dedicate to the success of the program under HB 123 would help ensure that the jobs and tax revenue reach their full potential.  



If HB 123 fails to pass the Senate, regulation of the emerging industry would be the responsibility of the Alcoholic Beverage Control Board — without possibly any additional funding to roll out and administer the new regulatory structure for marijuana. That added responsibility to monitor two industries could impact its effectiveness in managing both alcohol and marijuana in the state. 



We strongly urge the Senate Finance Committee to advance HB 123 without delay, so that the state can establish a board dedicated to the unique challenges of the emerging marijuana industry in Alaska and ensure it has the funding necessary to succeed as the program rolls out.  



[bookmark: _GoBack]Sincerely, 



		Tim Hinterberger
Chairman
Campaign to Regulate Marijuana Like Alcohol





		Chris J. Lindsey		

Legislative Analyst

Washington, D.C.

202-905-2036
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